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Dear CRJW Friends,

Not often does a 20-year-old nonprofit organization have the opportunity to create new tools to accomplish its mission. But 
that is precisely what the Center For Restorative Justice Works (CRJW) has been doing during the Covid-19 pandemic. 

Many of you know the extreme challenges that incarcerated people, their children and families face: high rates of Covid trans-
mission in prisons; cancellation of in-person visits for more than a year; difficulty in communicating with incarcerated loved 
ones; not knowing about the health and safety of loved ones during the worst of the pandemic; and in some very tragic cases, not 
being able to say goodbye. In our Annual Report, you will read real stories which highlight the importance of the work CRJW 
does to keep families connected…always. 

Our mission is simple: keeping children and families connected and helping them to continue building family relationships when 
a parent is incarcerated. To realize this mission during the pandemic, CRJW is working with families and California Department 
of Corrections and Rehabilitation (CDCR) institutions to reimagine ways by which families can maintain constant connection. 
These efforts have led to pioneering programs including Stay Connected Projects, Video Messaging, and our first ever Get On 
The Bus Hub which CRJW will launch in the coming months. These new programs showcase our firm commitment to pursu-
ing CRJW’s mission wherever it leads so that we are able to provide critical family services to families across California. 

In this year’s annual report, we share stories of families staying connected during the pandemic, of CRJW’s inspiring success 
in the LA2050 Grants Challenge, and of the importance of preparing for Get On The Bus when in-person visits resume. The 
foundation for CRJW’s continuing success is community! We are grateful to have a community of caring and compassionate 
supporters who offer their time, energy, passion, and donations to further our mission and support our families. We are a grass-
roots organization, powered by people like you. Fulfillment of CRJW’s mission is only possible because of the incredible support 
we receive from local communities, parishes, volunteers, foundations, and YOU. Thank you all.

John E. Kalin	 Liz Rios	 	  
Chair of the Board of Directors, CRJW	 Executive Director, CRJW 
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Financial Stewardship
The Center for Restorative Justice Works raises funds to support programs through a grassroots network of generous donors. 
Each donation adds a compassionate voice to our work to keep families together when a parent is in prison. We are grateful 
to each contributor and to the California Department of Corrections and Rehabilitation for joining us in this mission. We 
are also proud that CRJW’s commitment to transparency and responsible financial stewardship has been recognized with a  
Guidestar Platinum Seal of Transparency.

During the 2020/2021 Fiscal Year, CRJW raised $562,379. The sources and use of funds are detailed below. 

*The figures above are unaudited as of the printing of this report. 
CRJW is independently reviewed by Banks Accountancy and the 
review is available by February of each year. 

Contracts 
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Individuals
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23%
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of Program 
Expenditures
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INSTITUTIONS SERVED
Avenal State Prison    
California Correctional Center    
California Correctional Institution    
California Institution for Men   
California Institution for Women    
California Men’s Colony    
California State Prison, Corcoran    
California State Prison,  
Los Angeles County   
California State Prison, Sacramento 
California State Prison, Solano    
Substance Abuse Treatment Facility 
and State Prison, Corcoran        
Calipatria State Prison    
California State Prison, Centinela    
Central California Women’s Facility   
Chuckawalla Valley State Prison    
Correctional Training Facility   
Folsom State Prison   
Folsom Women’s Facility 
High Desert State Prison    
Ironwood State Prison   
Kern Valley State Prison   
Mule Creek State Prison    
Pelican Bay State Prison    
Pleasant Valley State Prison    
Richard J. Donovan Correctional Facility    
Salinas Valley State Prison    
San Quentin State Prison    
Valley State Prison   
Wasco State Prison    

Stay Connected Projects
During the pandemic, CRJW has worked with families, volunteers, 
CDCR, and partnering institutions to find new ways to keep families 
connected during lockdowns and cancelled family visits. From letter 
writing to recorded video messages, CRJW is finding ways to provide 
family reunification services even during a global pandemic.

Josue Avalos talks about the recent  
Halloween and Fall Holiday Project 

For the Halloween/Fall Project, Family 
Express wanted to help children and 

loved ones to show some holiday spirit 
to their incarcerated loved ones. Families 
were excited to send messages of hope and 
happiness to their incarcerated loved ones. 
This was a spontaneous holiday project, 
but families were appreciative to be able 
to share Halloween with their loved ones. 
While Halloween can be a holiday of 
ghosts and goblins, this year we turned it 
into an opportunity to connect with incar-

cerated loved ones and to send words of love. The messages that came in were really 
touching. I know it meant a lot to the incarcerated mothers, fathers, and loved 
ones who received them. 

– Josue Avalos, Family Express Program Associate

Postcards keep CRJW families connected 
during the holidays. 

** �CRJW has a small full time staff, and maximizes 
allocation of funding to programming. Due to 
postponement of in-person visits as a result of the 
Covid-19 pandemic this year, some program funds 
are being rolled over to next year. The graph on the 
right (Distribution of Program Expenditures) does 
not reflect program funds earmarked for allocation 
next year.
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Volunteers & Interns
We could not provide family reunification services to families across California without an incredible commu-
nity of selfless volunteers who donate their time, energy, and compassion to our mission. 

Meet the volunteers and interns who make our work possible 

Ihave had the utmost pleasure volunteering for the Get On 
The Bus program for over a year. Volunteering at GOTB 

has been particularly meaningful to me. As a child, I experi-
enced the anguish that many children face when their parents 
become incarcerated. The services that GOTB provides for 
families to help children reunite with their incarcerated 
loved ones are remarkable. It warms my heart when I hear 
families say they are beyond grateful that we are still thinking 

about them and continue 
to support them through 
these difficult and uncer-
tain times. Working with 
GOTB has provided me 
with a sense of gratification 
in knowing that I have 
made an impact in the 
lives of these families. The 
CRJW staff are amazing 
people who are always 
searching for innovative 
ways to connect families 
to their incarcerated 
loved ones, and they work 

tirelessly to gather much needed resources for families. Thank 
you to CRJW for allowing me to be a part of this amazing 
organization.

– Lisa Rios, GOTB Volunteer

Being an intern at CRJW during the pandemic has been 
a unique and eye-opening experience. Not only have 

I been able to work with a team that demonstrates sincer-
ity to fulfill its mission despite all odds, but I have also 
been able to communicate with 
families and learn about some of 
their past and ongoing struggles. 
Undeterred by hardships, these 
families exude hope and positivity 
for a better future, and continu-
ously express gratitude for CRJW 
reducing some of the burdens they 
feel on their shoulders. Although 
COVID precautions have tempo-
rarily put a pause on bus trips, 
the CRJW team is always finding ways to reunite families 
with their loved ones. We created Stay Connected Kits with 
letter-writing materials for families to maintain communi-
cation with their loved ones; we also delivered postcards that 
displayed family pictures and warm messages to bring joy 
and season greetings. A lot of work and dedication is put into 
these projects. It’s been an honor to work with CRJW and 
I truly appreciate everything I have been taught, because it’s 
something that has become a part of me and that I will carry 
for the rest of my life. 

– Libny Martinez, CRJW Intern

Thank you to all of our volunteers, interns and partnering institutions 
Partnerships 
California State University, Los Angeles 

California Dream Act Service Incentive 
Grant Program (DSIG) 

America’s Job Center of California 
East Los Angeles West San Gabriel Valley 
Archdiocesan Youth Employment of Los 
Angeles 

Schools & Partners Providing Interns/Volunteers
California State University, Fullerton  

Division of Politics, Administration & Justice 
Alpha Phi Sigma

California State University, Long Beach 
College of Liberal Arts, Department of Sociology    
School of Art  
School of Criminology, Criminal Justice, and Emergency Management 

California State University, Los Angeles  
School of Criminal Justice and Criminalistics 

California Polytechnic State University, San Luis Obispo  
Social Sciences Department

University of California, Irvine  
School of Social Ecology 
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Get On The Bus
Get On The Bus (GOTB), our flagship transi-
tional program, provides free transportation during 
Mother’s Day and Father’s Day for children to visit 
a parent at California state prisons. 

Marcelina shares her family’s experience  
with Get On The Bus 

Our family like so many others has unfortunately experi-
enced missing a loved one due to incarceration. Our 

family experienced this for so many years before we heard of 
Get On The Bus.
It had been roughly two years since our family last saw our 
loved one, and it was especially hard on the kids. Prior to 
COVID, GOTB was able to collaborate with the state prison 
our loved one was in and put together a weekend trip for us 
to visit. They not only set up a special visit and provided a 
charter bus for transportation, but they also provided food 
and a hotel room for us to stay in. And we also can’t forget 
about the little goody bags GOTB put together with a special 
hand-written letter from our loved one. Without the help from 
Get On The Bus, I’m not sure when we would have been able 
to plan a trip. Holidays and birthdays always seem to be the 
hardest, especially for the kids. 
My kids love their father so much, and although what the 
program offers cannot take the place of actually having their 
daddy home with them, it definitely helps boost their level of 
happiness knowing that there is a special program that cares, 

and a daddy who is trying to stay connected even though 
he is so far away. Get On The Bus and all their staff make it 
possible for my family to continue to hold onto hope in this 
very unfortunate situation. 
– �Marcelina Izquierdo,  

GOTB Participant

Family Express
Family Express, supported by CDCR, provides free transportation and family reunification services to Califor-
nia families on a weekly basis. By offering safe and reliable transportation to visit a loved one in prison, Family 
Express offers the opportunity to restore and build those precious family relationships that mean so much to us 
all. Due to limited visiting and frequent shutdowns during the pandemic, Family Express has been dedicated 
to finding innovative ways to keep families connected with their loved ones on the inside. 

Darlene visits her mom in Central California Women’s Facility (CCWF) through Family Express.  
Her father is also incarcerated at the Pelican Bay State Prison (PBSP). 

Family express has helped me and my family in ways that are inexplicable. 
Their trips are amazing, and it makes us feel joyful and happy. It has opened 

opportunities for us as well. Instead of only going once a month to visit, I can 
go twice. Family express brings me and my family joy because it helps us see 
each other after being separated for a long time.
Family Express has made us feel great and safe. They always make sure we are 
comfortable and help us with whatever we need. They frequently offer new 
ways that we can better reach out to our loved ones. But most importantly, 
they treat us like family. – Darlene, 14
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Michael Pallares, Warden of the Central California Women’s Facility (CCWF), describes  
how Camp Suzanne has impacted incarcerated mothers and staff at CCWF 

Camp Suzanne is a program that has helped on many different levels at CCWF. 
One of the important impacts of the program is that it lets incarcerated women at 

CCWF and prison staff see each other as human beings. CCWF staff are able to see 
incarcerated individuals as loving mothers with their children; and CCWF mothers 
are able to see the staff interact with their children. Before Camp Suzanne, women 
incarcerated at CCWF only saw the staff as officers and authorities at the institution, 
but Camp Suzanne humanizes the officers and lets inmates see them in a different 
light. The program breaks down barriers between inmates and staff at the institution, 
and it also facilitates the opening of communication channels. 
For the mothers and their children, this is a very impactful program. California insti-
tutions generally do not allow incarcerated individuals to hold their children during 
a visit. At Camp Suzanne, children can cuddle with their mothers while they watch 
a movie, and reach out and embrace each other in ways that normally would not be 
possible. I’ve seen the positive impact this makes on families. We look forward to 
partnering with the Camp Suzanne program again after the pandemic.

– Michael Pallares, Warden of the Central California Women’s Facility (CCWF)

Camp Suzanne provides a rare opportunity for children to spend quality 
time with their mothers in prison. The week-long camp program, a combi-
nation of art and family support, offers a platform to nurture the critical 
relationship of mother and child. 
�During this week-long summer program, children spend mornings 
and afternoons with their mothers on prison grounds, engaging in fun 

Transition4Success provides employment and job training for formerly incarcerated individuals. This program 
supports positive post-prison outcomes for the formerly incarcerated by helping them adjust back into society 
with a sense of self-worth and dignity.

Jimmy shares his Transition4Success story

I  owe my success and accomplishments to Amalia Molina and Lupe Rivera, former 
Executive Directors of the Transition4Success Program. Both of these dear, caring 

ladies gave me the opportunity I needed to change my life. Four years after my release 
from prison I am working as a Registered Alcohol Drug Technician (RADT). Next 
year I will take the certification exam to become a licensed Addiction Counselor. 
I have also been discharged early from parole. Amalia, Lupe, and the Transition-
4Success Program will forever hold a special place in my heart. 
– �Jimmy G. Mejia, Transition4Success Participant

activities like dancing, creating art, games, and having a movie night 
with mom.  
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CrossOver, also called Women of Wisdom (WOW), provides monthly 
support services at the California Institution for Women in Chino. This 
volunteer-driven program invites community members to cross into the 
world of prisons and to foster transformed understanding between the 
outside community and those experiencing incarceration. CrossOver 
restores community relationships and creates awareness about the real 
impacts of the criminal justice system. 

Dorinda CrossOver/WOW Volunteer, shares her experience of the program

CrossOver is women supporting women, which is desper-
ately needed in the criminal justice system. It is women 

satisfying a hunger for a shared story, a shared wisdom, and 
a shared voice. It is women realizing they are not alone. It is 
women finding joy in each other’s presence even in the darkest 
of places. It is women holding one another’s hearts tenderly 
and helping each other to heal. It is women embracing their 
brokenness so the light can shine through. It is women loving 
each other into wholeness. It is love.

– �Dorinda Upham, CrossOver/WOW Volunteer,  
CRJW Board Member

Volunteers play an important role in the success of CRJW’s Stay Connected Projects.
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CRJW Board and Staff
Board of Directors Staff

Liz Rios 
Executive Director
Claudia Aguilar 
Administrative Coordinator 
Josue Avalos  
Family Express Program Associate
Kristal Corona 
Family Express Program Coordinator 
Vladimir Guerra  
Get On The Bus Program Associate
David Ritter 
Development Coordinator
Mary Thielscher  
Get On The Bus Regional Coordinator, 
San Luis Obispo

Lois Lengel   
Member  
Retired, The Good Shepherd Shelter, CEO  
Los Angeles, CA
Claudia Lopez, PhD  
Member   
Assistant Professor, Sociology, CSULB  
Long Beach, CA 
Teresa Lynch, CSJ  
Member  
Principal, St. Anne Parish School    
Santa Ana, CA 
Frank Tinajero, SVD  
Member  
Federal Chaplin  
Los Angeles, CA 
Dorinda Upham  
Member  
Instructor, Mater Dei High School  
Santa Ana, CA

John E. Kalin 
Chair 
Attorney (Retired)  
San Francisco, CA
John P. Storm, Dcn.  
Vice Chair & Secretary 
Catholic Restorative Justice Director  
Santa Rosa, CA
Robert Herrera, EA, SRTP 
Treasurer 
Tax Consultant and Owner,  
Tax Specialty Plus Inc. 
Downey, CA
Manuel Gomez   
Member   
BA, MSW-Candidate ’24  
Whittier, CA  
Imam Abdul Hafiz  
Member   
Imam at Masjid Al Shareef  
Long Beach, CA
Connie Ireland, PhD  
Member   
Professor, Criminology, Criminal 
Justice & Emergency Management, 
CSULB   
Long Beach, CA

Founders

Suzanne Jabro, CSJ 
Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet 
Suzanne Steffen, CSJ (1928- 2016) 
Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet

WINNING THE LA2050 GRANTS CHALLENGE

Get On The Bus was honored to be awarded the 2nd place 
prize in this year’s LA2050 Grants Challenge! LA2050 

offers grants to organizations with innovative ideas for how 
to make LA the best city to live in 
during the pandemic and beyond. 
Our LA2050 GOTB vision is to 
improve family connections for 
children with incarcerated parents 
through monthly video visits and 
expanded access to in-person visits 
after the pandemic. Video visits are 
a gamechanger for children who sometimes go months and 
years without being able to say “I love you” to incarcerated 
mothers and fathers. 
Get On The Bus will use grant money to establish the first 
Get On The Bus Hub in Los Angeles. GOTB Hubs are safe 

spaces with Internet connectivity that help families register 
and participate in regular video visits with their incarcer-
ated loved ones. But GOTB Hubs aren’t just about providing 

devices and Wifi – they are about 
bringing together a community 
of volunteers, local organizations, 
and people to support one of LA 
County’s most vulnerable popula-
tions. Hubs also provide food, 
fun activities, homework help and 
access to a support network of 

caring volunteers and professional staff. 
Thank you to LA2050 and to all of our supporters for this 
opportunity to expand our mission serving children and 
families impacted by parental incarceration.
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Grants & Foundations

California Department of 
Corrections and Rehabilitation

Carrie Estelle Doheny Foundation 

Orange County Community 
Foundation

The Goldhirsh Foundation

The Nathan Cummings 
Foundation

The William H. Hannon 
Foundation

Event Partners ($2000+)

American Martyrs Catholic 
Church

Beightler Squires Charitable 
Trust

Catholic Community of 
Pleasanton

Charities Aid Foundation of 
America

Armando Gonzalez

Francis & Margaret Hourigan

Katherine & Douglas Kuznik

Los Altos United Methodist 
Church

Mareina Family Charitable Gift 
Fund

Nativity of Our Lady Catholic 
Church

Roman Catholic Bishop of 
Sacramento

Roman Catholic Diocese of  
San Diego 

Sacred Heart Church

See the Lord

St. Ignatius Church,  
San Francisco

Susan Shields

Sisters of St. Joseph of Carondelet

St. Mary Magdalen Church

Scott Thorshov

Bus Benefactors 
($550-$1999)
Phyllis Annett

Ruth Arnoldt

Frances Beachy

Mary Braitman

Jonathan Burke

Conrad & Shirley Conway

Laurie Cotulla

John Coyle

First Presbyterian Church of 
Oceanside

First Presbyterian Church  
of San Luis Obispo

Lawrence & Deborah Friedrich

Ryan & Ernest Gallo

Julie & Patrick Garvey

Veronica Herrera

Jesuits West Irrv Apostolic Fund 
Charitable Trust

John & Catharine Kalin

Sook Gi & Kim Young Ho Kim

Knights of Columbus- Council 
4970 Arden - Carmichael

Harriet Lavietes

Lois Lengel

Tom & Susan Mintun

Christine Moore

Eileen Nasci

Sharon O’Connor

Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic 
Church

Our Lady of the Assumption 
Church

Pacific Eye Surgeons,  
San Luis Obispo

Robert & Annabeth Palacios

Michael & Theresa Perry

Religious Sisters of Charity

Michael & Michele Ritter

Nicholas & Jennifer Rivette

Roman Catholic Bishop San 
Bernardino St. Bernardine Parish

Edward Rotunda

Conrad Saturnino

Jean Burns Slater

Margaret & Paul Smith

Pledgeling Foundation

Preston Smith

Rotary Club of Claremont 
Foundation

San Joaquin Memorial High 
School, S Club, Fresno

St. Lawrence Martyr Church

St. Michael & All Angels’ Parish

St. Patrick’s Catholic Church

Stephanie Stubbs

The Wonderful Company 
Foundation Inc.

Carey Thompson

Mary Jane & Martin Vonnegut

West District United Methodist 
Church

William S. Deakyne Foundation

Family Supporters 
($350-$549)
Lidia Alcantar-Uribe

Dianne & James Bandler

Antoinette Betschart

Marion Bishop

Fran Black & Joseph Markowitz

Carlene Blayney-Moore

Nancy Bohte

Kelly Bradley

Judy Brummel

James & Teresa Carper

Veronica Chambers

Chateau Montelena Winery

Deacon Brian Clements

Julie Cole

Our Donors Space constraints limit us to only listing donations received by September 30, 2021. We are very grateful for every donation that we 
receive; please forgive any omissions. 

A big thank you to Sister Teresa Lynch for the beautiful photos that appear in this report.

Staff
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Jane Couperus

Sylvia Dunbar

Joan & Robert Dupnik

Leland & Valerie Endres

Catherine Grace-Hayes

Carolina & Ray Guillen

Eddy & Diane Gutierrez

Joseph & Rosemary Hegenbart

Thomas & Patricia Herinckx

Holy Family Community

Paul & Carolyn Hoseit

Robert Johnson

Knights of Columbus - Council 
1271 San Luis Obispo

Ellen Lafler

Los Angeles Archdiocesan 
Council of Catholic Women

Annette Lomont

Loyola High School

Madonna Del Sasso Church

John & Margaret Marcroft

John & Margaret Martin

Karen McLoughlin

John Mooney & Angela Tripoli

Network for Good

John Poole

Lois Pope

Robert & Beverly Razzeto

David Ritter

Nita Rodriguez

Saint Nicholas of Myra Church

Joseph & Susan Scheid

Thomas & Catherine Scheiderich

Thomas & Kathleen Schuenzel

Maryann Semancik

Betty Shoemaker

Paula Siegel & Jerry Radinoff

Donald & Priscilla Smith

Paul Spellman

St. Peter Claver Church

Lawrence Thackery

Mary Lou Thomas

Fr. Frank Tinajero, SVD

Salvatore & Mary Ann Valentino

Young Ladies Institute-Stella 
Coeli No. 180

David & Claudia Zuercher

Child’s Angels ($100-$349)
Carolyn Adams

Robert & Darlene Adiego

All Saints Lutheran Church

Arnold & Nancy Allende

Mary Ann Ammons

Steven Andruszkewicz

Alexandre Anguelouch

Mary Anne Barnett

Timothy & Julie Baumgartner

Phyllis Bazzano

Michelle & Greg Beach

Edwin & Elizabeth Bebee

Michael & Marilyn Bellinder

Michael & Aislinn Bellinger

Sylvia Bennett

Margo Berdanis

Patricia Berkery

Michelle & Dan Bissi

Patrick Bonner

Pamela & Frank Brady

Bob Braitman

Alfred & Therese Brandi

Lourinda Brouwer

Carol Brown

Mary Brown

Felice Brown Brault

Joseph Buettner

Patti & Ron Bulkeley

California State University, 
Fullerton Division of Politics, 
Administration & Justice; Alpha 
Phi Sigma 

Jose & Margarita Cancel

Cardinal Newman High School

Joanne & Kevin Castello

Catholic Daughters of the 
Americas Court Ramon Mestres 
1505

Julia & Antonio Chacon

Susan Chelone

Michel Choban

Nancy Chromy

Martha Clement

Antony Cole

Michael & Colleen Comeaux

Cecelia Consiglio

Cathleen Curl

Jane Cushing

Merritt & Barbara Cutten

Dara Czerwonka

Suzanne & Fouad Darweesh

Doris Dasilva

Gail & Douglas Davies

Kathy & Brad Davis

Leslie Delgado

Judith Diedrich

Dominican Sisters of Mission 
San Jose

Joseph Dooley

Mary Eden

Bernardo Edrada

El Pequeno Diseno Community

Howard & Noeline Elexis

Michael Engler

John Ensign

Lorelei & Larry Farmer

Thomas & Kristen Featherstone

Janice & Robert Fischer

Aana & John Fitzgerald

Michael Fitzsimons

Nancy Bowden Flynn

Allan Rudick & Dolores Forsythe

Louis & Kimberly Francuz

Anie & Timothy Franey

K. J. & R. C. Fredrickson

Renee & Darrel Fulmer

Ed & Madeleine Gallagher

Donna Gang

Kathryn Gaoiran

Evelina Gara

Kelly Serat Garrison

Marilyn Gildea

Cheryl & Salvatore Glorioso

Gary & Synnove Golden

Stephen & Marianna Gordon

Bradley Gore

David & Ann Grady

Kathleen & Gerald Grant

Rick & Claire Grether

Henry & Mary Gundling

Imam Hafiz

Henry & Debra Hall

Matthew Hardy

Laura Hewlett Haydel

Christine Hayes

Mary Heyl

Ann Hirsch

Carol Hitchison

Thomas & Mary Ann Horan

Jeffrey Horn

The R & T Horrigan Charitable 
Fund

Violet Hulit

Joel & Elva Hurtado
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Richard Jabro

Pamela Jackson

Frances & Michael James

Joseph & Madeleine Johnson

Patricia Johnson

Liz Johnston

G.P. Jones

Valerie Kahle

Kathryn B. & Admin I Khalifa 
Family Foundation

Claudia Kelly

Patrick Kelly

Mary Kennedy

Shahnaz Khan

Robert & Avi Killip

Kiwanis Club of Redlands

John & Alexandra Klein

Jane Knight

Knights of Columbus St. Denis 
Council #11260

Janet Kroepfl

Josephine Kenneth Krossa

Michael & Mary Ann Kupper

Terri Kwiatek

La Paz de Jose Community

Jean & Richard Lalor

Irene Langham

James & Kimberly Larsen

Jacques Laufer

Bryan Lavietes

Frank & Jeannine Lazaran

Cary Leibowitz

Phil Lewis

Analiza & Carlo Lopez

Fredrick & Virginia Lower

Richard & Diane Lund

Diane & Bob Malucelli

Sheila Marchese

James & Claire Marchiano

Marin County Foundation 

Marisa Antonini Foundation

William & Claire Marmion

Marian & Phil Marrone

Mary Martinez

John & Lauren McBride

Michael McDonald

Martha McGowan

Donald McKean

Malicia McLinn

William McTomney

Ronald & Carol McVicar

Michael & Maryam Mercier

Missionaries of the Precious 
Blood

Thomas & Carol Molnar

William & Jessica Moon

Charla & Thomas Mooney

Martha Jo Morehouse

Mary Helen Moreno

Charles & Maria Mortensen

Carolyn Mucelli

James Murphy

Linda Myers

Cory & Jin Myungjin

Olivia Narins

Ruthie Norton

Tim Novak

Brigid O’Brien

Allan Ochs

Maureen Anne O’Connell

Stephen & Kathleen O’Leary

Joseph Palmer

Viva Palumbo

Barbara Papa-Driscoll

Susan Petersen

John Petit

John Petrilla

Maureen & Walter Plegel

Julieanna & Joseph Pramuk

Joan Price

Sheila Price

Sarah Pulte

Ann & Michael Ragan

Ann Raney

Jannelle Rattigan

Roxanne Reff

Leo Reid

Dan Revetto

Matthew Ritter

Elisabeth Rix

Elizabeth & Edward Roberts

James Robertson

Phyllis Rogers

Gabe Rosales

Larry & Karen Rosolowski

Ruben & Nancy Ann Rueda

Maryann Russo

James Ryan

Salem Lutheran Church & School

San Buenaventura Young Ladies 
Institute #160

Natalie Sanchez

Joan Santiago

Karis Say

Sharon Schneider

John Schneidwind

John & Rebecca Schumann

Kathleen & Steven Schwartz

Merrilee Scofield

Sharon & Patrick Scott

Judith & Hirotaka Seki

Robert & Catherine Shadduck

Zachary Shepard

Blanca Simmons

Sisters of Charity of the Blessed 
Virgin Mary BVM

C.A. Smith

Douglas & Barbara Smith

Josephine Smith

St. Michaels Italian Catholic 
Federation

St. Paula Institute 195

Frances Stark

Robert & Sarah Steenberge

Christina Stieger-Maguire

Susan Stinson

Choylin Sutherland

Susan Swan & Jeremy Forsyth

Eveline & Joseph Sykora

L.L. Tanner

Michelle Tapia

Phyllis Taylor

The Benevity Community Impact 
Fund

The Blackbaud Giving Fund

The Presbyterian Church of 
Novato

Bill Traverso

Carol Trujillo

Sandra Trutt

Steven Tulsky

Leonardo & Judith Vacchina

Lisa Vasquez

Veda Veach

Jamie & Randall Voss

Francis & Mea Waclawik

Jacquiline Wagner

Albert Wald

Phyllis Walters

Barbara & William Weber

Dianna Weidner & Tom Cash

Anna Wilson

Kathryn Woods

Jo Anne Wuelfing

Vicki Young & Karen Newman

Frank & Martha Zamora

Cecilia Zamorano

Gene & Theresa Zingarelli

A special thanks to our many in-kind donors. Thank you to Walkenhorst’s of Napa, CA for donating Get On The Bus t-shirts for our families and volunteers, and to Scott 
Thorshov for our Get On The Bus database. Other amazing partners include PRISM Restorative Justice and St. Matthew Episcopal Church for hosting the annual picnic; 
St. Bernadette Catholic Church for hosting the Christmas Party; Adopt-A-Family, Holy Family Catholic Church, Glendale, St. Michael & All Angels Episcopal Church 
for providing Christmas gifts to CRJW families;  See The Lord for providing CRJW families free vision screening and glasses; and Quan Huynh for donating books. Thank 
you to all the parishes, dioceses, schools, and civic groups that come together each year to make these events happen for so many children and families. We could not do 
this work without you.

Thank You!
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